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Upcoming Meeting

(Wallpaper*) -- It may be tough to teach 
old dogs new tricks, but perhaps they 
can learn to live in new houses. Japanese 
graphic designer and curator Kenya Hara 
has made it his mission to find out.

Debuting at Design Miami in early 
December, in collaboration with a star-
studded cast of designers and architects 
from America, Europe and Japan, this 
online venture supplies free blueprints 
for 13 different DIY doghouses, each one 
earmarked for a particular breed.

Hara hopes that pet enthusiasts 
everywhere will build them and that 
their photos will go 
viral and kickstart an 
online architectural 
discourse about the 
designs when the 
website launches this 
month.

Hara has been mulling 
over the idea of 
designer doghouses 
for around 15 years, 
and the project finally 
caught the attention 
of American investors at Imprint Venture 
Lab. Hara knew the pet-related theme 
would be popular, he said, 'I have the 
impression that the whole world is 
interested in babies and dogs.'

Building on the "man's best friend" bond, 
he started by matching designers to dogs, 
choosing only small breeds that like to 
live inside. Some are random pairings, 
such as the Dachshund with architects 
Atelier Bow-Wow and the Toy Poodle with 
product designer Konstantin Grcic, but 
others are special requests, like architect 

For those of you with a little 
extra time on your hands...  

I thought these were hilarious!

The next meeting of the DKC membership 
will take place on Monday, January 21, 
2013.  Do plan to attend and bring a dish 
for our potluck dinner.

Dinner will be served at 7:00 pm.  Bring 
a friend at 7:00 and furry friends are 
welcome at 7:30 pm.

Program:  Member discussion of plans for 
the agility program:   land improvement, 
planning for shows, etc.

Toyo Ito who wanted to build for his own 
Shiba, and Kengo Kuma who was keen to 
make a new home for a client's Pug.

Because conversation with their canine 
clients could be a bit one-sided, Hara 
provided each designer with a dossier 
of information covering the physical 
characteristics, temperament and health 
concerns of their breed. Human needs 
were considered in the brief, too, which 
stipulated that the doghouses should 
be easy for anyone to assemble with 
ordinary household tools and materials.

Leading the pack, Hara launched the 
project by designing two doghouses of his 
own: a hard, paper cone suspended from 



In due course, all agreed on a curved wooden frame enrobed 
by a hand-knitted cover. Though it bears little resemblance to 
the minimalist, glass buildings that have made Sejima famous, 
her doghouse got a warm reception from its canine resident 
who crawled inside and took an immediate liking to the soft, 
protective shell.

The Tokyo architecture firm Torafu also sincerely considered 
the needs of its Jack Russell Terrier, creating an easy-to-build, 
simple structure that recycles old clothes. Resembling a 
hammock, it consists of a wooden frame that supports an old 
T-shirt, preferably one well worn by the dog's owner. "The smell 
of the owner is very, very important for a dog," says Hara."

But a pooch's response is only one measure of success. 
"Architecture for Dogs is not a pet's project," explains Hara. 
"It is a project for architects." For that reason, he engaged 
Yugo Nakamura, one of Japan's leading web designers, to 
create the interactive, trilingual website where participants 
can download drawings and view instructional videos, as well 
as upload photos of their newly built pet palaces, showcasing 
customizations and material substitutions.

"One idea can create lots of architecture around the world," 
says Hara. And potentially turn Architecture for Dogs into a 
catalyst for architectural invention.  

[More pictures and blueprints at:
www.architecturefordogs.com]

the ceiling for a Japanese Terrier and a plywood contraption for 
a Teacup Poodle.  Intended to improve contact between pooch 
and person, the poodle's structure consists of a 70cm-high, 
wedge-shaped wooden tunnel enclosing a puppy-sized run of 
stairs. They lead up to a platform at chair height where the dog 
can recline while gazing adoringly at his owner.

"Putting a dog on the table is not so good," says Hara. "Yet 
the floor is a little too far away." Located between these two 
extremes, Hara's proposal may have conceptual merit. But it 
took lots of Liver Snaps to coax a live Poodle up the stairs.

This reaction is not much of a surprise since the actual dogs did 
not participate much during the design phase. And when they 
did, many were more challenging than human clients. Architect 
Sou Fujimoto's subject, a Boston Terrier rented at a Tokyo 
dog park, refused to even go inside the prototype. Scrapping 
that sphere-shaped model, Fujimoto devised an open-frame 
structure instead, reminiscent of his House NA.

Most designers started by presenting a conceptual sketch to 
Hara and his staff who then investigated ways to realize the 
projects. "Architects are very busy so we tried to provide ideas 
for materials and construction methods," explains Hara.

Like a fast-paced game of fetch, ideas moved back and forth 
between the designers and team Hara. Sometimes it took four 
or five months to develop a realistic solution -- more time than 
required for many full-fledged buildings. And even then certain 
proposals, such as Toyo Ito's inflatable, vinyl roof worn on the 
dog's back, still proved unbuildable.

Others, however, like architect Kazuyo Sejima's home for a 
Bichon Frise, met with more success. The Pritzker-prize winner 
had little time to spare, but knew that she wanted to create 
something fluffy for her assistant's fuzzy white pup. Running 
with her idea, Hara's group began exploring soft materials and 
ways to support them.

Architecture for Dogs (continued from p. 1)
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Thank Yous! from the December 2012 Rally & Obedience Trials

Hello all--

So, another trial is done.  I certainly had a great time and hope 
that was shared by our club members.  It is so wonderful to see 
our members and their dogs working at our home! It is also 
great to see our guests share our facility.   The weekend has 
such a homey feel.  Our members work so hard to make this a 
great weekend!

As always our trial committee, Tracy Fletcher (trial secretary), 
Lorrie Givens (trophy chair for Rally),  Lisa Roberts (trophy chair 
for obedience), Sally Ridge (chief ring steward), Cathy Wells 
(concession chair), and Roger Akers (grounds) was fabulous 
and did all the tough work.  They are ”The Dream Team” for 
obedience trials.

Then of course there are all the hard working stewards, kitchen 
help, food bringers, set uppers, and break downers.  There are 
just too many to name.  Some of our members worked all 3 
days.   All went out of their way to be helpful and gracious!  
There cannot be a more fabulous dog family anywhere!

Many thanks to you all,

	 -- Nancy Akers, Trial Chair

DKC just finished up another successful obedience trial.

Thanks to the generosity of many of our members every class 
was sponsored each day of our rally and obedience trials.  As 
trophy chair I cannot thank our sponsors enough for their part 
in making the December trials a success!

I had many compliments on the trials (and the prizes) 
throughout the weekend from exhibitors who have been 
attending for years to first time Novice A exhibitors.

Although I don’t think I could name everyone who helped in 
some way I would like to thank Nancy Akers, the trial chair, 
and Roger Akers for all of their before during and after work!  
All the hours they put in seemed to make the trial run very 
smoothly.

Thanks to Tracy Fletcher for his role as trial secretary.  He does 
a wonderful, efficient job before and during the trials (even 
with me bothering him and asking questions all day!).

Thanks to Cathy and Scott Wells for their organization of the 
food and working the kitchen for all 3 trials.  To all the members 
who donated their wonderful food, I have to say we must have 
the best trial food anywhere!  Even if you don’t trial it is worth 
coming just to eat!  Thank you.

Thanks to Sally Ridge for her role of chief ring steward.  She 
recruits and organizes all of stewards for obedience and makes 
all the ring check-in boards.  We had some great stewards!

Thanks to Lorri Givens for being Rally trophy chair.  She was a 
great help in putting together all the Rally and Obedience trials 
prizes!

I know there are many, many others who helped with the trials 
and I would like to thank all of you.  It makes me proud to be 
a DKC member and have so many members come together to 
put on successful trials!

On page 3 is a list of all of our class sponsors and special prize 
donations.  We had many compliments on the prizes.   If you 
were an exhibitor please be sure to thank your class sponsor!

Thanks again,

	 -- Lisa Roberts

On behalf of the exhibitors, spectators, workers, and judges 
at this weekend’s Rally & Obedience Trials, I want to give a 
special thank you to those who contributed food and manned 
the kitchen on Friday night and for breakfast and lunch on 
Saturday and Sunday:   Ellen Beasley, Nicki Camerra, Susan 
Cicone, Cathie Fogel, Sharon Pitz, Liz Rende, Lisa Roberts, 
Peggy Schmidt, Patty Van Sicklen, Phyllis Wood (and her 
daughter and granddaughter), and Dale Wisniewski.  It was all 
delicious!  We got rave reviews from many very appreciative 
people, and there was not much left over!  We had such a great 
variety of soups and stews, and the bonus chicken salad and 
BBQ for sandwiches was awesome.  And desserts!  Wow, what 
a spread; everyone’s sweet tooth was well-satisfied.   It’s not 
always easy to fit “cooking for a crowd” into your schedule, and 
you guys really stepped up to the plate.  so to speak...:-))

Another big thanks to those who helped us clean up--Lisa, 
Roger, Nancy, Lorri, Sharon, Sally--and especially to Scott, 
whose help and skill in the kithen is priceless.

(PS:  Susan, the judges were happy to have onions!!)

	 -- Cathy Wells 

The December newsletter wasn’t published 
because of “technical difficulties,” so these thank 
yous are long overdue.  Even though you have 
seen them in email, they are still valid!
	 --cw 
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Prize/Trophy List,  December 2012 Rally/Obedience Trials

Rally TRIAL - Friday Evening, December 7, 2012

1st:  Flexi Leash & Light Set & Mother Hubbard Dog Cookies
2nd – 3rd:  Stuffed Dog Toy & Mother Hubbard Dog Cookies
4th:  Tennis Balls & Mother Hubbard Dog Cookies
All other qualifiers will receive choice of dog treats, dog toy, 
etc.

Rally Novice A:  All prizes offered by Kate Fulkerson
Rally Novice B:  All prizes offered by Patty Van Sicklen
Rally Advanced A:  All prizes offered by George and Emilie 
Beglane
Rally Advanced B:  All prizes offered by Kim Tyndall
Rally Excellent A:  All prizes offered by Nancy Akers and Lorri 

Givens
Rally Excellent B:  All prizes offered by Susan and Dick Cicone
High Scoring Novice A:  Treat jar and dog treats offered by Lorri 

Givens in honor of Neyland & Yoda
High Scoring Bouvier:  Breed Mug offered by Emmy Wolters, 

Abken Bouviers
High Scoring Labrador Retriever:  Breed Mug offered by Kate 

Fulkerson

Obedience Trial
Prizes for All Obedience Classes Are As Follows:
1st:  Cloudstar Buddy Biscuits & Holiday Dog Toy
2nd-4th:  Cloudstar Tricky Trainers & Holiday Dog Toy
All other qualifiers will receive choice of dog treats, dog toy, etc

All exhibitors in Obedience Novice A and Beginner Novice A 
will receive a bag of dog and handler treats compliments of 
Durham Kennel Club and Eileen Bassett.

Saturday, December 8, 2012

Novice A:  All prizes offered by Ellen Beasley
Novice B:  All prizes offered by John & Paulette Hicks
Open A:  All prizes offered by Jan Barnett in memory of ‘Abigail’ 

and ‘Casey’
Open B:  All prizes offered by Eileen Bassett
Utility A:  All prizes offered by Floranne Etheridge
Utility B:  All prizes offered by Ronald Hobbs
Beginner Novice A:  All prizes offered by Lynn Reagan-Hull
Beginner Novice B:  All prizes offered by Lois and Dick Evans
Graduate Novice:  All prizes offered by Laura Boyce
Graduate Open:  All prizes offered by Yvonne Millspaugh

Special Prizes for Saturday
High Scoring DKC member in any regular class: DKC engraved 

cup offered by Sally Glei in memory of ‘Sophie’
High Scoring Rottweiler: Rottweiler Christmas ornament 

offered by Brona Hicks
High Scoring English Springer Spaniel: $25.00 Target gift card 
and dog items offered by Jan Barnett
High Scoring Bouvier des Flandres: Breed mug offered by 

Emmy Wolters, Abken Bouviers
High Scoring Border Collie: Dog treats and dog toy offered by 

Lisa Roberts in memory of HC MACH2 Mihran Aztec UDX 
HXAsd HXBsd ‘Tec’

High Scoring Pembroke Welsh Corgi: Embroidered shirt 
offered by Laura Boyce

High Scoring Terrier: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne Etheridge
High Scoring Toy: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne Etheridge
High Scoring Herding: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne 

Etheridge

Sunday, December 9, 2012

Novice A:  All prizes offered by Ellen Beasley
Novice B:  All prizes offered by John & Paulette Hicks
Open A:  All prizes offered by Jan Barnett in memory of ‘Abigail’ 

and ‘Casey’
Open B:  All prizes offered by Sally and Kirk Ridge
Utility A:  All prizes offered by Floranne Etheridge
Utility B:  All prizes offered by Sally Glei in memory of ‘Sophie’ 

and ‘Meg’
Beginner Novice A:  All prizes offered by Lynn Reagan-Hull
Beginner Novice B:  All prizes offered by Lisa Roberts in memory 

of HC MACH2 Mihran Aztec UDX HXAsd HXBsd ‘Tec’
Graduate Novice:  All prizes offered by Laura Boyce
Graduate Open:  All prizes offered by Yvonne Millspaugh

Special Prizes for Sunday
High Scoring DKC member in any regular class: DKC engraved 

plate offered by Sally Glei in memory of ‘Meg’
High Scoring English Springer Spaniel: $25.00 Target gift 

card and dog items offered by Jan Barnett in memory of 
‘Abigail’ and ‘Casey’

High Scoring Bouvier des Flandres: Breed mug offered by 
Emmy Wolters, Abken Bouviers

High Scoring Border Collie: Dog treats and dog toy offered by 
Lisa Roberts in memory of HC MACH2 Mihran Aztec UDX 
HXAsd HXBsd ‘Tec’

High Scoring Terrier: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne Etheridge
High Scoring Toy: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne Etheridge
High Scoring Herding: Blarney Bed offered by Floranne 

Etheridge
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Update from the DKC Board

Cell Tower

The Club has been approached by American Tower, Inc, about 
placing a cell tower on our property.  This company installs and 
maintains cell towers for AT&T Wireless Communications.  The 
company would like to negotiate a long-term lease with DKC. 
The term of the lease would consist of an initial 5-year lease 
with four 5-year renewal leases (25 years). This cell tower lease 
could generate significant revenue for DKC over the 25-year 
period.

I have met with their representative to discuss the details of 
the lease and where the cell tower would be located on the 
property.   The cell tower would require a footprint of 100 
ft. by 100 ft. with a gravel access road. Contained within the 
footprint would be the cell tower, backup diesel generator 
and a hut containing wireless equipment. This area would be 
enclosed in a fence (slatted chain link or wooden - our choice).

The board has approved the initial contact and to proceed 
with the process.  Further discussion will be held at our next 
member meeting on November 19, 2012.

Impervious Surface

 There has been much discussion and concern of how much 
land we have for future development or expansion of our 
present building.  I have some good news.  After reviewing the 
Durham County Unified Development Ordinance, I found a 
section which describes Exceptions (section 8.7.3) to the new 
ordinance and I quote:

	 8.7.3.	 Exceptions

All development within Watershed Protection Overlays 
shall be subject to the restrictions in this section, with the 
following exceptions:

	 A.	 Existing Development

For the purposes of this section, existing development 
shall be considered to include any impervious surfaces 
constructed before January 1, 1994.   All new uses and 
activities and all expansions of previously-existing uses and 
activities shall conform to Sec. 4.11.4, Nonresidential Land 
Use Restrictions and Sec. 8.7.2, General Requirements.

This means that our building, parking area, and road are exempt 
from the new ordinance.  This means that we have over 63,000 
sq ft that we can develop.  This much square footage should 
meet all our present and feature needs.

Agility Field Development Update

First, I would like to inform the membership that we have 
entered into discussion to hold a four-day fall 2013 agility trial 
with the Danville Kennel Club at the Old Dominion Agricultural 
Complex in Chatham VA. (http://www.theodac.com).  This site 
is an indoor facility and could be a lucrative endeavor for our 
club.

In light of this new development and concerns about 
holding outdoor agility classes, the Board agreed to limit the 
development of the field behind the building.   We would 
proceed with fencing an area of 120’ x 120’ for use by our club 
members, but hold off future development of the fields and 
review our options after the fall 2013 trial with the Danville 
Kennel Club.

	 -- DKC Board
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Although 2012 is just gone, it is time to get organized for 
the FALL SHOW Raleigh, NC Fairgrounds August 31, 2013.!!! 
If anyone feels left out or would like to help us to make the 
funds that run our club, just email or call me.  NO experience 
necessary!  WE all work together and that helps us get to know 
each other and have some fun along the way. We pay well, 
all you can eat!  Please, even if you don’t have any previous 
experience, a position can be found where your talents are 
useful. Just step up and let us know if you can give of your 
time and help! We will help you succeed. There was the first 
time for each of us. If you want to get to know people and be 
included in everything, volunteering is the way!  Don’t wait, 
call today! Our premium needs to be at the supers by April, so 
that really IS just around the corner!

 	 -- Cathy Rubens,  Fall Show Chair 
	 919-362-4738 home      919-9494122 cell 
	 cathy.rubens@gmail.com or 
	 cathy@silverhillrottweilers.com

Curtain Call for the Fall



Program:  Dr Matthew Breen, a member of the NCSU Center 
for Comparative Medicine and Translational Research and the 
Cancer Genetics Program at the University of North Carolina’s 
Lineberger Comprehensive Cancer Center, presented a 
program about his research.
	  
The Meeting was called to order at 8:50 pm.  

The Minutes from the October Meeting were approved as 
published in the newsletter.  

Several guests were introduced.

President’s report: Information had been sent to the 
membership regarding a proposal to erect a cell tower on 
Durham Kennel Club’s land.  We are waiting to hear whether 
site is suitable before we can progress.

Since it is undecided where our future agility trials will be held 
(until after the Fall 2013 trial in Chatham) the club will not go 
ahead with plans to develop the agility field at the back of the 
building.  Instead, the field will be fenced and the club’s agility 
equipment will be made available to members for training.

Recording and Corresponding secretaries’ reports: none

Treasurer’s report: The Treasurer reported the current account 
balances.

AKC delegate report: none

Membership: The names and bios of candidate membership 
applicants were read in: Dana and Michael Kelly, David Kresge, 
Rebecca (Becky) Moore, Gina and Bill Rankin and Susan C. 
Taylor.

Spring show:  The judge has been approved.  Many volunteers 
are needed.  Maria Walker has volunteered to keep the grounds 
clean; she will need volunteers to help.  Peggy Schmidt has a 
list of all trophies and would welcome donations.  Peggy is also 
the rally chair and needs volunteer stewards. 

Agility trial (Fall 2013):   Danville Kennel Club has confirmed 
that they will share a 4-day trial with Durham Kennel Club at 
the trial site in Chatham.

Winter obedience trial: The trial has not filled but we have 
more entries than last year.  More volunteers are needed.

Tracking:  There were no passes at the October tracking test.  
There will be a TDX trial on February 10, 2013, and a TD trial 
on March 17.  Liz Rende asked if people who are interested in 
setting up a tracking group would contact her.

Obedience classes:  The obedience committee has several new 
classes on their schedule, some of which are online now.  They 
hope to offer more daytime classes in the future.

Conformation classes:  There is one more class in November 
and then there will be a break until January.

Freestyle class:   There will be freestyle classes on Saturday, 
December 15.  Beginner level will be 11:00 – 1:00 pm and a 
higher level for those with some experience at 1:00 – 3:00 pm.

Building Committee:   A new committee has been set up to 
explore the possibility of expanding the building.

There were several brags.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:25 pm.

	 -- Respectfully submitted, Gillian Goodacre

Minutes from Members’ Meeting, November 19, 2012

Each year the Durham Kennel Club holds an awards banquet 
to recognize its members’ accomplishments from the previous 
year of showing.  Plaques are given for titles earned and many 
perpetual or traveling trophies are awarded for outstanding 
achievements in breed, obedience, tracking, agility and 
versatility. The banquet will be held at the DKC building on 
Saturday, March 2, 2013.  Plan to join us at the banquet to 
recognize and celebrate the accomplishments of the wonderful 
dogs, handlers, and trainers that make up the Durham Kennel 
Club!   (The reservation form for dinner is on the last page of 
the newsletter.)

	 -- Lisa Roberts and the DKC Awards Committee
	 (Diane Divine, Carolyn Wolfe, Nancy Akers,  

Denise McDonald and Nancy Zawadowski)

Awards Banquet
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The Obedience and Rally trials at NetSports will be held July 13-
14, 2013, pending AKC approval.  Judges are Karen Anderson, 
Chris Cornell, and Linda Scanlon.   All regular, optional, and 
non-titling classes will be offered.   This allows you to enter 
more than 1 class!  Get a Team together, enter 2 of your dogs 
in Brace, or enter the Wildcard classes!   Start practicing for 
Advanced Teamwork!   There are lots of great options with 
these classes.  Come join us and have fun.  Exhibitors at the 
trial in 2012 loved the site.  There is plenty of room for crating 
with no crowding.  

There will probably be a match July 12.

	 -- Jan Gray

2013 Obedience and Rally Trials at NetSports



Here is some information regarding new AKC rule changes in 
agility effective January 1, 2013.

1. 	 As of January 2013, the Excellent B classes will be referred 
to as Master classes and the Excellent A classes will be 
called Excellent classes.  If your dog is trying to earn an AX, 
AXJ, or the preferred equivalents, he or she must be in the 
”Excellent” class.  Once he or she has earned these titles, 
she will move into the Master class.  Expect to see these 
class changes on the 2013 entry forms.

2. 	 Clubs will be permitted to host up to 12 agility trials a year 
instead of 8.

3. 	 The ability to move laterally from Regular to Preferred 
classes has now been finalized.  Here are the basics, from 
Steve Herwig (AKC rep):

•	 Effective January 1, 2013, an exhibitor may show their 
dog in a Preferred class that is equal to or less than 
where their dog is currently showing in the equivalent 
Regular classes.  As such, a MACH dog may initially enter 
Master Preferred level STD/JWW classes, skipping the 
lower Excellent, Open, and Novice Preferred levels.

•	 Once we see a dog qualify in Preferred on/after January 
1, that will become the dog’s “starting point” for 
Preferred.  As such, if a MACH dog qualifies in Novice 
Preferred on/after January 1, 2013, then the dog must 
complete the Novice, Open, and Excellent level classes 
before being eligible to enter Master Preferred.

•	 This is a ONE-TIME crossover allowance – based on the 
first qualifying Preferred class entry AKC processes on/
after January 1, 2013.

•	 No legs/Qs or points cross over from Regular to 
Preferred.

•	 Each class (ie, Standard, JWW, FAST, T2B) has its own, 
separate one-time crossover allowance.

•	 The crossover does not work “backwards” from 
Preferred to Regular.

So if a dog is currently in Excellent A Standard and Open 
JWW, the dog can be moved to Excellent Preferred and Open 
Preferred after January 1.   If the dog gets entered in those 
levels and does not qualify, it can be moved down (to Open Std 
or Novice JWW) in the Preferred class.  BUT if a dog who has 
an AX is entered and Qs in Novice Preferred after January 1, it 
MUST finish the Novice and Open levels before getting back up 
to Excellent.

If a dog who has the MX and MXJ titles has already been moved 
down to Preferred and is in one of the lower level classes 
now, the dog can be entered in Master Preferred classes after 
January 1, without completing all of the lower level Preferred 
titles.  It’s all about what Regular titles the dog has as of January 
1 - that determines what level it can be entered in Preferred.

	 -- Mary Whorton

Changes in AKC Agility Rules

Positively fun, absolutely useful DIY. There’s something for 
every skill level, from super-easy felted wool balls and a bag-
holder that attaches to a leash to a cozy crocheted bed and 
a folding feeding stand—little comforts that make life more 
pleasant for both you and your dog. (We’ll let you in on a 
secret: You can also purchase the ball kit, leash bag and bed 
from the craftswomen who provided the instructions; see the 
contact information.)

Materials
•  Uncarded wool (Merino is the easiest to felt)
•  Long piece of roving (washed and carded wool)
•  Tights/pantyhose
•  Bowl of hot soapy water

Finished size: Comparable to a tennis ball

Note: For safety, balls intended for use by small children or 
dogs should be at least the size of a tennis ball and used under 
supervision.

Beginning
Press the uncarded wool together, shaping it into a ball, and 
wrap the roving tightly around it. Holding the ball, slip your 
hand into the tights down to the toe. As you hold the ball 
inside the tights, use your other hand to pull the tights over 
your hand, leaving the ball of wool inside.

Middle
Gently soak the ball in the hot soapy water. Leaving the ball 
inside the tights, toss it from hand to hand; you may also roll it 
between your hands and squeeze it softly. Do this very gently 
for about 20 minutes. Next, take the ball out of the tights. Now 
you can squeeze it much harder; do this for about 10 more 
minutes. As you work, the ball should get smaller and harder.

End
Rinse the ball in cold water, squeeze 
out the excess water and let air dry.
Read more at http://thebark.
com/content/felted-dog-
ball#xLZyWgm8KvSqt0x0.99

DIY:  Felted Dog Ball 
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February 10, 2013
Tracking:  TDX

Quail Roost, Rougemont

March 2, 2013
Awards Banquet

DKC Building, Guess Road

March 17, 2013
Tracking:  TD

Quail Roost, Rougemont

March 22, 2013
Spring Show

State Fairgrounds, Raleigh

April 19-21, 2013
Spring Agility Trial

Harris Road, Rougemon

July 13-14, 2013
Obedience/Rally Trials

NetSports, Cary

DKC Officers

Agility Classes 
	 Mary Whorton

Agility Trials 
	 Anne Fitzgibbon 
	 Anne Truesdale

Breeder Referral 
	 Nancy Adams

CGC Program/Maintenance (outside) 
	 George Beglane

Cheer 
	 Carolyn Wolfe

Conformation Classes 
	 Nancy Adams

Dog Legislation 
	 Jan Gray, Linda Wozniak

Education 
	 Kirk Ridge

Fall Show 
	 Cathy Rubens

Librarian 
	 Joanne Harrar

Membership 
	 Terri Toohil

Newsletter 
	 Cathy Wells

Obedience Classes 
	 Sharon Pitz

Obedience Equipment/Yard Sale 
	 Sharon Pitz

Obedience Trial December 
	 Nancy Akers

Obedience Trial July 
	 Jan Gray

Rentals (building/land)/Show & Go 
	 Dana Pritchett

Social 
	 Jeanne Stringall

Spring Show 
	 Connie Howard

Tail Waggers 
	 Steve Wallis 
Tracking 
	 Liz Rende

Mark Your Calendars

Committee Chairs

President 
	 George Beglane

Vice President 
	 Dee Wallis

Treasurer 
	 Roger Akers

AKC Delegate 
	 Linda Wozniak

Corresponding Secretary 
	 Susan Cicone

Recording Secretary 
	 Gillian Goodacre

Directors 
	 Jan Gray 
	 Paulette Hicks 
	 Joyce McHenry 
	 Maria Stedman

Upcoming Members Meetings

Please send info for the 
newsletter!  Any vacation stories?  
Pictures?  Recipes?  Jokes?  Email 
to me at msmillerunc@gmail.com

January 21:  Member discussion of plans for the 
agility program:  land improvement, planning 
for shows, etc.

February 18:  No meeting.

March 18:  Program from NC Vet School.

April 15:  Slate of new officers; silent auction.

May 20:  Election of new officers.
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We have received a report from the Vet School 
that our Endowment fund received $4,100 in 
contributions during 2012.  Thanks to everyone who 
made a contribution.   Be looking for news of the 
exciting March program by one of the Vet School 
professors and for the array of valuable items that 
will be in a silent auction at the program in April.

	 -- Dee Wallis

Endowment Update



 AWARDS DINNER RESERVATION

Saturday, March 2, 2013
Durham Kennel Club Building

Doors Open 6:30			  Dinner at 7:00	 $25.00 per person

********************************************************************
Dinner will be catered by Rick’s Diner and will include a selection of 
beef, chicken and/or vegetarian entrees, choices of vegetables, bread, 
desserts, tea and coffee.

Please reserve _____ places in the name(s) of:

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

__________________________________________________________________________________________________

Enclosed is a check in the amount of $______________

Make check payable to Durham Kennel Club

Mail check and reservation form to: 	 Nancy Zawadowski
                                                               503 Valley Drive
                                                               Durham, NC  27704

No alcohol will be provided

Reservations due Monday February 22, 2013



SHOW REPORTS      Please Note:  Only AKC wins with AKC titles are listed in show reports

Conformation Shows

Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Place Highest Win Special Merit

Kate & Conrad Fulkerson Clara Labrador Retriever 10/20/12 Hanover Kennel Club Bred By Winners Bitch WB OS major win! 

Helen Glenn Jesica Westie Furniture City KC WB 1 pt

Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Score Leg Place Titles & Awards

AGILITY

Patty Van Sicklen Revs Siberian Husky 11/24/12 Canaan Dog Club of Amer Open Standard 100 1 2 

Patty Van Sicklen Revs Siberian Husky 12/2/12 Danville Kennel Club Open Standard 2 1 

Patty Van Sicklen Revs Siberian Husky 12/2/12 Danville Kennel Club Open JWW 2 1 

Patty Van Sicklen Revs Siberian Husky 12/2/12 Danville Kennel Club Open JWW 1 1 

Anne Truesdale & Mary Ward Rohan Miniature Poodle 11/16/2012 Concord Speedway Classic Exc Std B MX 

Anne Truesdale & Mary Ward Rohan Miniature Poodle 11/16/2012 Concord Speedway Classic Exc Std B MX 

HERDING

Dana Mackonis Natti Belgian Tervuren 12/1/12 Findley View Farm HTAD 1 HTAD1!

LURE COURSING

Patty Van Sicklen Jinx Siberian Husky 11/23/12 Mid-Atlantic Hound Assoc CAT Pass 9 & 10 N/A CAA 

Angie Taverna Seger Dalmatian 11/23/12 Mid-Atlantic Hound Assoc CAT Pass 1 & 2 

OBEDIENCE

Debbie and Jeff Dennison Bella Newfoundland 12/8/12 DKC Novice B 187 1 3 

Debbie and Jeff Dennison Bella Newfoundland 12/9/12 DKC Novice B 187.5 2 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Nick Westie 12-8-12 DKC Utility A 191.5 1 1 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 11/17/12 Greater Monroe KC Beginner Nov 197.5+ 1 3 First show ever & won 
runoff 

Performance Shows (Agility, Earthdog, Field Trials, Herding, Lure Coursing, Obedience, Rally, Tracking, etc.)
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Owner's Name Dog's Call 
Name Breed Date Show Class Score Leg Place Titles & Awards

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 11/18/12 Fayetteville KC Beginner Novice 195 2 2 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 12/8/12 DKC Beginner Nov B 196.5 3 4 Beginner Novice Title! 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 12/9/12 DKC Beginner Nov B 196.5 Bonus 2 

RALLY

Emilie Beglane Kylie Labrador Retriever 12/7/12 Durham Kennel Club Advanced A 95 1 3 

Amanda Stipe Rembrandt Beagle 12/7/12 Durham KC Adv A 92 2 4 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 11/17/12 Greater Monroe KC Novice 195 1 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 11/17/12 Greater Monroe KC Novice 96 1 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 11/18/12 Fayetteville KC Novice 99+ 2 3 

Lynn Reagan-Hull Sugar Westie 12/7/12 DKC Novice B 95 3 Rally Novice Title! 
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